-----Original Message-----
From: Foster, Glenn (DHM-10) 
Sent: Friday, March 19, 2004 2:03 PM
To: Robinson, Michael <OST>; Lott, Steven <OST>
Cc: Betts, Charles; Boothe, Deborah; Foster, Glenn (DHM-10); Gorsky, Susan
Subject: OMB No. 2137-0022: ICB Comment Summary and Response
Steve / Michael,
   Please find the following in response to OMB's request for a comment summary for OMB No. 2137-0022:
                                                                                        Thanks,
                                                                                                Glenn
 

 

OMB No.:     2137-0022
Title:            Testing, Inspection, and Marking Requirements for Cylinders 
Docket No.:  RSPA-03-14405 (HM-220F)
 

Summary:       An Information Collection-related comment received from Mr. Bill Ferrell questions the accuracy of the cost reflected in  Docket HM-220F NPRM published in the Federal Register (68 FR 53314) on 9/10/2003.  Mr. Ferrell states "the cost of hydros with eddy current inspections in south Florida is around $25.00," and "wonders how RSPA arrived at its cost estimate" in the NPRM.  
 

Response:    The proposed inspection requires an eddy current inspection in addition to the hydro inspection currently required.  As detailed in the "Regulatory Analyses and Notices" section of the HM-220F NPRM (68 FR 53316), the economic evaluation data were based on information obtained from cylinder manufacturers, industrial gas companies, cylinder inspectors, and on metallurgical evaluation of the ruptured cylinders.  In addition, as noted in the "Paperwork Reduction Act" section of the HM-220F NPRM (68 FR 53317) this cost is reflected by an additional estimated burden increase of $1,800,000, coupled with a corrected estimated current cost of $815, 516, resulting in $2,615,515 estimated annual costs for burden hours.  Further, the HM-220F NPRM estimates a one-time start up cost for new equipment to be $964,000.
                                                                        
